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Mr. Chair,

I have the honor to speak on behalf of the European Union and its Member States.

The Candidate Countries the former Yugoslav Republic of Macedonia*, Montenegro*, Serbia*
and Albania*, the country of the Stabilisation and Association Process and potential candidate
Bosnia and Herzegovina, as well as Ukraine, the Republic of Moldova and Georgia, align
themselves with this statement.

We thank the Secretary General for his report A/73/277 as well as Member States for the
information they have provided as contained in the report.

The EU and its Member States reaffirm the obligation of all parties involved in armed
conflicts to respect international humanitarian law m all circumstances and ensure respect for
it. We find it deeply alarming that reports of war crimes which cause tremendous harm
around the globe illustrate grave disregard for international humanitarian law. Civilians
regretfully remain to be the main victims of international and non-international armed
conflicts. The international community must address this situation promptly and resolutely.

The European Union is strongly committed to 





Rome Statute and commit to promoting the strengthening of national justice systems. On 17
July 2018 we celebrated the 2Qth anniversaiy of the adoption of the Rome Statute of the
International Criminal Court. To mark this 20*'' armiversary, the Council of the European
Union adopted conclusions on the International Criminal Court, which reconfirm the
European Union's consistent support for the ICC and its commitment to renew its efforts to
promote the universality and preserve the integrity of the Rome Statute.

We also welcome the national efforts provided by numerous States and their national Red
Cross and Red Crescent societies to implement international humanitarian law and encourage
broader reflections on these challenges.


